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CROPP Cooperative respectfully submits the following comments pertaining to the docket noted above.

CROPP is the nation’s largest organic independent and farmer owned cooperative. Organized in 1988, it 
represents 1,687 farmers in 35 states and three Canadian provinces, and achieved $715 million in 2011 
sales. Focused on its founding mission of saving family farms through organic farming, Organic Valley 
produces a variety of organic foods, including organic milk, soy, cheese, butter, spreads, creams, eggs, 
produce and juice, which are sold in supermarkets, natural foods stores and food cooperatives nationwide. 
With its regional model, milk is produced, bottled and distributed right in the region where it is farmed to 
ensure fewer miles from farm to table and to support our local economies. The same farmers who produce 
for Organic Valley also produce a full range of delicious organic meat under the Organic Prairie label.   

GMO ad-hoc Committee Proposed Letter to Secretary Vilsack:
CROPP has a long history of opposition to the use of GMO’s.  We have invested heavily in the fight 
against GMO Round-up Ready Alfalfa and the call for mandatory labeling of all foods and food 
ingredients produced from GMO’s.  We appreciate and support the proposed letter to Secretary Vilsack 
from the GMO ad-hoc Committee.  The letter represents a good start to working with the USDA by taking 
reasonable steps to protect organic farmers.  We look forward to additional work done by the committee 
to assure that the USDA organic seal is the gold standard fulfilling consumer expectations.

Livestock Committee Topics:
Please withdraw the GMO vaccine recommendation from the table.  There are many unanswered 
questions regarding the accuracy of the technical report.  The Organic Trade Association wrote a very 
thorough and well researched comment.  We fully support OTA’s comment.

The Animal Welfare discussion documents are very extensive.  That is a lot of reading to get through in a 
pretty short time frame.  Although it would take more time than was allowed to do thorough review, in 
general we found the documents to be inconsistent with the two animal welfare recommendations passed 
by the full board.  Additionally the language used in the guidance document had a regulatory tone using 
language such as “must”, “required”, “should”, and “shall” which can create confusion among certified 
operations and certifiers.  

Handling Committee Sunset 2013 Carrageenan:
In instances where we use additional ingredients with our farmers’ products, CROPP Cooperative strives 


